

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 27 NOVEMBER 2008


COS.124/08
MIGRANT WORKERS TASK AND FINISH GROUP

The Head of Policy and Performance (Ms Curr) reported (PPP.89/08) on the recent review of Migrant Workers by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Task and Finish Group. 

Ms Curr also highlighted the main recommendations of the Group, including: the commissioning of a detailed survey, including interviewing of a cross section of the districts migrant worker population, to get information on the skills, needs and concerns of the migrant workers, continued City Council funding of the Law Centre and Citizens Advice Bureau, funding for a risk based inspection regime for licensed HMO's together with further recommendations regarding employment, communication and community cohesion.  

Other specific recommendations on the role of the City Council, included achieving Level 3 of the Equality Standards together with further training for Officers and Councillors and greater political leadership on race issues.

Ms Curr added that the Action Plan arising from the recommendations would be incorporated into the Council's Corporate Equality Action Plan.

The Executive had considered the report on 17 November 2008 (EX.289/08) and they decided:

“That the recommendations of the Task and Finish Group, as detailed at Appendix 1 to report PPP.89/08, be noted and the Head of Policy and Performance, in consultation with the Portfolio Holder for Health and Wellbeing, work up details of the recommendations to form an Action Plan that would then be integrated within the Corporate Equality Action Plan.”

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

a)  The language in the report could be improved, the word ‘could’ would be more appropriate as ‘should’.

b)  A Member commented that there had been some good scrutiny work carried out and felt that the Executive had not addressed all of the recommendations.

c)  A Member felt that the work of the Task and Finish Group should be celebrated and the recommendations should be circulated to other Authorities to enable some joint working.

d)  Recommendation 14 – It was felt that every Political Group should have an Equality Champion to ensure that Equality is in the policies of the Council and on the agenda of every Group.

e)  It was important that the Council moved towards Level 3 in the Equality Standard for Local Government as a priority.

f)  Was there a dedicated officer to deal with Equality in the Council?

Ms Curr responded that there was not a dedicated officer but there was a lead officer and much of the work of the Policy and Performance team was centred on the Equality agenda.  The Council had been working with other authorities to increase capacity in Cumbria for achieving Level 3.

g)  Recommendation 4 – There was concern that almost 10% of available private rented stock failed to meet the minimum housing standard.  This was in conflict with the Corporate Improvement Plan which stated that everyone was entitled to good housing.  This matter could not be ignored and additional resources should be a priority.

h)  Recommendation 19 – It was regrettable that the Executive did not respond to this recommendation.  It was a recommendation from a cross party working group and the absence of a commitment to Equality and Diversity needed to be highlighted.

The Scrutiny Manager (Dr. Taylor) submitted report OS.13/08 summarising the responses from external bodies to the recommendations made in the final report of the Migrant Workers Task and Finish Group.

Dr. Taylor explained that within the final report of the Migrant Workers Task and Finish Group there had been a small number of recommendations which asked for action by external bodies.  The report had pulled together the responses to each of the recommendations.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

i)  The response from Cumbria Constabulary had been good but could there be more publicity for the third party reporting centres?  It was a good initiative that should be supported.

RESOLVED – 1) That the comments and concerns of the Committee be forwarded to the Executive for consideration

2) That this Committee receives a further review of progress with implementing recommendations of the Migrant Workers Task and Finish Group in six months time

3)  That the final report of the Migrant Workers Task and Finish Group be 


circulated to other authorities in the district for their comments.

4) That the two actions recommended by Cumbria Vision in Report OS.13/08 be endorsed.







